
WAC 182-70-080  Waivers and extensions.  (1) The authority may 
grant a waiver of reporting requirements or an extension of time to a 
reporting requirement deadline based on extenuating circumstances.

(2) Waivers.
(a) A data supplier may request a waiver from submission for a 

period of time due to extenuating circumstances affecting the data 
supplier's ability to comply with the reporting requirement for that 
period.

(b) The request shall be for no more than one reporting year and 
shall contain a detailed explanation as to the reason the data suppli-
er is unable to meet the reporting requirements.

(c) A request for a waiver must be submitted to the lead organi-
zation at least sixty calendar days prior to the applicable reporting 
deadline. The lead organization shall make a recommendation to the au-
thority as to whether to approve or deny the request. The approval 
recommendation shall also state whether the approval is for the entire 
period requested or for a period less than requested.

(d) The authority may approve a request for extenuating circum-
stances. Approval may be for a time period shorter than requested. The 
authority shall approve or deny the request and provide written noti-
fication to the requester within thirty calendar days of receipt of 
the request. The authority decision on the request for a waiver will 
be provided in writing. If the authority does not approve a request 
for a waiver, the written notification will include the reason for the 
denial.

(3) Extensions.
(a) A data supplier may request an extension of time for submit-

ting a quarterly report or the resubmission of a report due to extenu-
ating circumstances affecting the data supplier's ability to submit 
the data by the deadline.

(b) The request shall be for no more than one reporting quarter 
and shall contain a detailed explanation as to the reason the data 
supplier is unable to meet the reporting requirements for that quar-
ter.

(c) A request for an extension must be submitted to the lead or-
ganization at least thirty calendar days prior to the applicable re-
porting deadline unless the requestor is unable to meet this deadline 
due to circumstances beyond the data supplier's control. If unable to 
meet this deadline, the data supplier shall notify the lead organiza-
tion in writing as soon as the data supplier determines that an exten-
sion is necessary.

(d) The lead organization shall make a recommendation to the au-
thority as to whether to approve or deny the request. The approval 
recommendation shall also state whether the approval is for the entire 
period requested or for a period less than requested.

(e) The authority may approve a request for extenuating circum-
stances. The authority shall approve or deny the request and provide 
written notification to the requestor within fifteen calendar days 
from when the lead organization receives the request from the data 
supplier. The authority decision on the request for an extension will 
be provided in writing. If the authority does not approve a request 
for an extension, the written notification will include the reason for 
the denial.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 41.05.021, 41.05.160 and 43.371.020. WSR 
20-08-059, § 182-70-080, filed 3/25/20, effective 4/25/20. WSR 
19-24-090, recodified as § 182-70-080, filed 12/3/19, effective 
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1/1/20. Statutory Authority: Chapter 43.371 RCW. WSR 16-04-068, § 
82-75-080, filed 1/29/16, effective 2/29/16.]
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